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Dear Sir, 
  
Treatment of an Institute Member - Mrs Angela Dunn FICCM(Dip) 
  
I am most saddened by the Institute's appalling treatment of a fellow member as 
detailed in the Board of Directors' May newsletter.  Those familiar with Institute 
policies, particularly those relating to the management of memorials and the treatment 
of non-viable foetal remains, will be aware of the highly valued work carried out 
by Mrs Dunn on our behalf - much of which was completed over many years in a 
voluntary capacity.  
  
By the Board's own admission, Mrs Dunn, who is a Fellow and Past President of the 
Institute, was subject to unlawful victimisation, discrimination and constructive unfair 
dismissal when "...there was no basis to call into question the conduct of Angela 
Dunn". Whilst the Board has reached a settlement in this matter, members have a 
right to be informed about the persons who have been or will be held accountable for 
the mistreatment of an Institute member. Those responsible for such unacceptable 
conduct have brought our Institute into disrepute and must be brought to account. 
Further failure by the Board in this matter would compound the mismanagement 
evident to date. I believe that the members and each Branch will want action and 
answers. 
  
Yours faithfully, 
  
Dr Ian Hussein FICCM(Dip) 
Past President and Life Member of the Institute 
Meenseweg 146a, Ieper , BELGIUM	
  


